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September 13, 2023 

 
TO: DCHC MPO Board 
FROM : Filmon Fishastion, LPA Staff 
SUBJECT: FY25 Call for Projects Schedule Announcement 

 
 
 

On November 1, 2023, the Durham-Chapel Hill-Carrboro Metropolitan Planning Organization 
(DCHC MPO) will invite member agencies to submit project applications for federal funding 
from the Regional Flexible Funding (RFF) program. Once all projects are submitted, MPO 
staff will determine which projects will receive which type of federal funding based on the 
project type and funding available. 

The project application and selection process will be guided by the Federal Funding Policy 
that is currently undergoing its first Amendment. 

Final applications are due on December 1, 2023, by 5 p.m. 
 
 

A few things to keep in mind: 

- Applicants may seek funding for new and existing projects. 
- Applicants are encouraged to submit bicycle, pedestrian, and transit projects to support the 

growth of a multimodal transportation network in our region. 
- All funding sources require a 20% local match. 

 
Schedule 
August 23– Schedule of FY25 Call for Projects presented to the TC  

September 13 – Schedule of FY25 Call for Projects presented to the Board 

October 10 – Call for Projects Training 

November 1 – Formal Call for Projects announcement 

November 14– Pre-submittal meeting for all applicants 

December 1 – Project applications with all supporting materials due to LPA Staff 

December/January – LPA Staff scores projects and develops funding recommendations 

February 21 – Scores and funding recommendation published along with TC agenda 

March 13 – MPO Board releases funding recommendation for a 21-day public comment 
period 

March 27 – TC provides recommendation on funding recommendation 

April 10 – MPO Board approves LAP projects for FY25 
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